Mar 4 for Mar 8

Whist: Tonight, Friday, March 8, in the Village Hall at 7.30pm, our usual fortnightly whist drive
with raffle. Refreshments included.

Lunch Club: Lunch will be served in St John’s Church at 12.30pm on Thursday, March 14.
Please let Betty Barrance know by Monday, March 11, if you are attending.

Parish Council: The next meeting will be held on Wednesday, March 20, at 7.30pm in the
village hall.

Sing Up Loud: Thursday evenings at 8pm in the Village Hall. This will be a choir run by
Choirmaster Leigh Smith and will cover many interests from Classic, Pop and Show music. Call
Chris on 01767 640242 for more information

Casino Night: Saturday, March 16, will see the return of this popular event, to include 2 course
dinner and betting chips. There will be roulette, blackjack, a wheel of fortune and casino wars.
There will also be a licensed bar. Tickets £10 from Carolyn 01767 640727.

Easter Disco and Karaoke Competition: Saturday, March 30, with DJ and MC Stephen
Wheatley. This should be a fun event with a raffle and licensed bar. If you think you can sing,
buy a ticket and come along, you could win a prize. Tickets are only £2.50 from Carolyn 01767
640727 or Stephen 01767 640884. Come along and have a sing. Doors open at 7pm for 7.30
start.

Bingo: Held Friday last. A quiet evening, with 21 players, but fun none the less. Do please come
along and support this activity. This provides the hall with a regular income which helps towards
our high costs of insurance and the licence for the bar.

A raffle was held and our winners were Mrs A Fry, Mrs S Keyser, Mrs S Denton, Mr S Denton,
Mr R Ford, Mr E Barrance, Mrs M Todd.

Our next event will be held Friday April 12, in the Village Hall. For further info contact Carolyn
on 01767 640727.

Open the Box: This was drawn at the Bingo Night, Friday, March 1. The winning ticket was
held by Mrs S Keyser. Unfortunately the key she chose did not open the box which now stands at
£46.

Forthcoming Events: Get these dates in your diary. Saturday April 20, Cabaret Evening with
Regina Dwight. Plant Sale, Friday, Saturday and Sunday May 17, 18 and 19. Saturday, June 8,
Cocktail Evening in the village hall. Saturday, June 29, the Friend’s of St Johns Church, Safari
Supper.

Emm Gee 60: Mrs Rawlins presided at the monthly meeting held on Wednesday last and was
caller for prize bingo.

Tea was served during the afternoon and a raffle held. The winners were Mr D Burley, Mr R
Fox, Mrs D Jones, Mrs P Buck, Mrs B Lincoln, Mrs J Harding, Mrs C Rawlins, Mr A Buck, Mrs
P Burley, Mrs E Bridge, Mr E Barrance, Mrs P Lawrence.



The next meeting will be held on Wednesday, April 24, at 2.30pm in the village hall.

MOGGERHANGER MEETING PLACE & SHOP: The third meeting of the Knit & Natter
group took place on Tuesday February 26 in St John's Church. Twelve knitters enjoyed a couple
of hours with a cup of coffee and the company of others. There were some exciting projects
going and the whole group admired the handiwork of Brenda who had spent four years knitting
pieces for her bedspread and was now in the process of joining it all together. We all look
forward to seeing the completed article!

The next meeting will be held on Tuesday, March 26 and everyone is welcome.

St John’s Church: On Monday, March 11, the Bishop of Bedford will dedicate the newly
installed heating system. 7.30pm in the Church.

Church Services: St John the Evangelist, Mothering Sunday Service, 10am

Deanery Evensong at Willington, 6pm. Preacher will be the Bishop of Hertford.



